SCHWELL II. January 15, 1945 Mr. Harry Seaton, Attorney 717 Ritz Building Tulsa, Oklahoma I have your letter of the 12th instant relative Dear Harry: to the administration's proposal to draft nurses, labor and the 4-F's. There is much to what you have to say, and it does seem to me that the suggestions are far in advance of the needs. However, I am not as well qualified to pass on this proposition as I think I shall be later on. I am making a study of the situation, and you may depend upon it that I shall always be found voting consistently as I know how against the further encroachment of executive power on the rights and privileges of our people. Sincerely yours, George B. Schwabe, M. C. GS:LW

HARRY SEATON LAWYFR 717 TELEPHONE 4-2945 ding 702 WRIGHT BUILDING TULSA, OKLAHOMA January 12, 1945 Hon. Geo. G. Schwabe Member of Congress Washington, D. C. Dear Sir: I notice by the press that the President is calling for more power, and that he now wants to draft labor, women for nurses, and the so-called 4-F's. While we are not permitted to know anything that goes on in the United States, or in Europe, it is my personal opinion that the President does not need this power, and that it is simply another move on his part to further push us into totalitarianism. If he can get the Congress to grant him power to draft women for nursing, it will only be a short while until he will want to draft them for other things. I trust, therefore, that you can see your way clear to be against him in this respect. Respectfully yours, HS/s Harry Seaton